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      Tappet Chatter 

CABOOLTURE REGIONAL CAR CLUB INC WWW.CRCC.COM.AU 

T 
he Annual General Meetings (AGM) will be held on the 5th Septem-
ber 2012 at the Barr Oval Complex, Beerburrum Road, Caboolture, 

commencing at 7:30pm.   Members are encouraged to support 
their club by attending the meeting.   As per normal, all positions will be 

declared vacant and nominations will be sought to fill these positions.   
These positions are: 

 President: The President is responsible for fulfilling the Club Mission by leading the Club 

Executive Committee and ensuring that the Club Objectives are met.  

 Vice President:  The Vice-President is responsible for assisting the President to fulfill the 

Club Mission and other activities of the Club as directed by the President. 

 Secretary:  The Secretary is responsible for initiating, recording and maintaining the 

Club hardcopy records including, minutes and correspondence.  

 Treasurer:  The Treasurer is responsible for the collection, custody and payment of all 

Club accounts, and for the correct maintenance, recording and reporting of the details of 
these activities and transactions. 

 Runs Coordinator:  The Runs Coordinator has overall responsibility for all Club runs, 

and in particular, the development of an advance club runs calendar.  

 Membership Officer:  The Membership Officer has overall responsibility for the mainte-

nance of the Club membership records, and the administration of membership-related 
tasks. 

 Club Dating Officer (Special Interest Vehicle Scheme):  The Club Dating Officer 

(Club Registration Officer) is responsible inspecting vehicles to ensure that they comply 

and meet the requirements of the Department of Transport and Main Roads to be eligible 
for registration as ‘Special Interest Vehicles’.  The Club Dating Officer must maintain a 

register of Club special interest vehicles and ensure that the Club obligations of holders of 
such vehicle registrations are fulfilled in accordance with Club rules.   

 Queensland Historic Motoring Council Representative:  The Queensland Historic Mo-

toring Council Representative is responsible for attending the monthly council meetings 

by representing the Caboolture Regional Car Club. 

 Swap Meet Officer:  The Swap Meet Officer is responsible for coordinating the Club’s 

yearly swap meet and liaising with relevant authorities. 

 Show ’N Shine Coordinator:  The Show ’N Shine Coordinator is responsible for coordi-

nating the Club’s yearly Show ‘N Shine which includes the procurement of trophies and 

gathering of sponsorship and liaising with relevant authorities. 

 Barr Oval Delegate:  The Barr Oval Delegate is responsible for attending meetings of 

the Barr Oval Committee by representing the Caboolture Regional Car Club. 

 Newsletter Editor:  The Newsletter Editor is responsible for the compilation and distri-

bution of the monthly newsletter to financial members. 

 Webmaster:  The webmaster is responsible for the electronic communications of the 

Club, and in particular, the development and maintenance of the Club’s web-site.   

Annual General Meeting ~ 5th September 

August 2012 
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Some facts about SIV rego; also known as ‘Concessional’ or ‘Club Rego’.   To qualify for 
club registration, new members must attend four (4) Club-sanctioned activities or Club meet-
ings within the first six (6) months of membership.   Thereafter members holding concessional 
registration must attend four (4) Club-sanctioned activities or Club meetings each year in order 
to retain the concessional registration.   Failure to comply may result in forfeiture of the regis-
tration.   Please refer to Para 5 (4) of the Caboolture Regional Car Club Constitution. 

Registering your historic vehicle under the Special Interest 
Vehicle Scheme, you will need to follow the standard regis-
tration procedures for a vehicle as well as completing a Ve-
hicle Registration Concession Application (form F3937) and 
providing the following documents as proof of eligibility: 

 Club Membership:   Evidence of current membership with an incorporated car club or 
association must be provided at the time of application for the concession. Where a gen-
uine reason is provided for not meeting this requirement, it may be waived by Queens-
land Transport. 

 Dating Certificate:  A dating officer (or club official) of an incorporated car club or asso-
ciation must inspect the vehicle to certify that it was manufactured at least 30 years prior.   
This certificate which must be on club letterhead or other official club documentation 
must identify the vehicle and the year of manufacture. 

Restricted Vehicle Use:   Vehicles registered under the SIV scheme have certain limitations 
placed on their use.   This is reflected in the reduced fees and compulsory third party insur-
ance premium.   Registered operators must confine their vehicle‘s use to: 

 Participating in rallies organised by incorporated car clubs. 

 Participating in processions for which a Special Events Permit has been issued under 
the Transport Operations (Road Use Management – Accreditation and Other Provisions) 
Regulation 2005. 

 Exhibiting the vehicle in displays, fetes or similar functions conducted for religious, chari-
table or educational purposes. 

 Ceremonial purposes (weddings, formals) involving immediate family members only and 
provided this is not done for a fee or for a reward.   Immediate family means parents, 
grandparents, sons, daughters, grandchildren but not extended family relationships such 
as cousins, nephews and nieces or friends. 

 Preparing for, proceeding to, and returning from the above activi-
ties. 

 Travel in order to have the vehicle repaired.   There is no dis-
tance restriction in these circumstances however such travel 
must be reasonable and openly justified by the vehicle operator. 

 Road testing within a 15 kilometer radius from the place where 
the vehicle is garaged.   The purpose of the travel must be to 
road test the vehicle following repair or restoration and not for 
any other purpose.   This does not include use as a means of 
transport. 

Special Interest Vehicle (SIV) Registration ….. 
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Sun 12 Aug.  Beerwah Hotel for Lunch.   Meet at the ‘Big Fish’ at 

8:30am for a 9:00am departure.   Leisurely Cruise to the Sunshine 

Coast and then back to the Beerwah Hotel for lunch.  

Sun 23 Sep.  D’Aguilar Store and 

Beyond.   Visit the historic and herit-

age-listed D’Aguilar Store located on 

the D’Aguilar Highway at D’Aguilar for a late breakfast and/or 

morning tea.   Meet owners Mitz and Jason.   Afterwards a local 

run to Peachtree.   Meet at the ‘Big Fish’ at 9:00am for a 9:30am 

departure. 

Sat/Mon 29 Sep-01 Oct. Vanning/Camping Weekend, Hazeldean (Somerset Dam).   Enjoy 

a relaxing, care-free long weekend on the banks of Somerset Dam at Hazeldean. This is the 

Queen's Birthday or Labour Day long weekend (which ever you prefer) and the location is the 

Stanley River Environmental Education Centre (SREEC) at Hazeldean which is approximately 

nine kilometres from Kilcoy on the Esk/Kilcoy Road. SREEC is owned by the Education Depart-

ment.   Meet at venue.   More details on the web site. 

The coordinator for this event is Lance.   Please let him know if you are attending. 

Sun 09 Dec.   Proposed Club Christmas Function.   For discussion at the September meeting. 

Sun 16 Dec.  2nd Annual 'CRUZE 4 HAPPINESS' Charity Custom Car & Bike Show. 

2 Clements Street, Bribie Island.   9:00am to 3:00pm.   Entry  $10 (driver/rider + 1 passenger). 

$5.00 spectators.   Phone: 0458 751 339. 

Optional Runs 

Sat 18 August.   Kingston Car Show 'N Shine and Dance Night. Pre-'78 cars only.  

Sat/Sun 01-02 Sep.   Australian Muscle Car Masters, Eastern Creek. 

Sat 13 October.   Yatala Drive-In 'Drive 'N Jive'.  

Sun 14 October.   Kilcoy Classic On Wheels & Swap Meet. Kilcoy Showground, D’Aguilar 

Highway, Kilcoy. Gates open 0600. Trophy presentation 1400.  

Classic Cars:  Cars manufactured 1980 and earlier. Includes street modified.  

Historic Cars:  Cars of special historic interest and use.  

Historic Motorbikes:  Any bike or combination manufactured 1980 or earlier.  

Entry Fee:  $5.00 Per person. 16 years and over. No additional fee for display vehicles. $15.00 

for Swap Site (open, grass).  

Contact:  Richard White (Event Director). 07 5497 2563, 0417 640 346. 

What’s Up The Road .... 
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Is the ‘Big Fish’ a suitable rendezvous point for our Club runs or do we need to 
consider an alternative?   To be discussed at the 5th September meeting.  



Page 5 

Your Committee .... 

2012 Swap Meets .... 

Position Encumbent Phone Email 

President: Dennis Seidel 07 5428 3613 president@crcc.com.au 

Vice President: Errol Davidson 07 3285 3887 vice_president@crcc.com.au 

Secretary Mitch Lewis 07 3886 9042 secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer Col Jurkiewicz 07 3888 0243 treasurer@crcc.com.au 

Run Coordinator Vacant   

Editor 1 Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 editor_1@crcc.com.au 

Editor 2 Cyril Bates 07 3888 4164  

Membership 1 Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 membership_1@crcc.com.au 

Membership 2 Carl Talboys 0431 577 334 membership_2@crcc.com.au 

SIV Rego Billy Tittor 07 5494 6952  

Swap Meet Cathy Kuhrt 07 5495 3312 swap_meet@crcc.com.au 

Show ‗N Shine 1 Kevin Lewis 07 3888 7209  

Show ‗N Shine 2 Carl Talboys 0431 577 334  

Property Col Jurkiewicz 07 3888 0243 property@crcc.com.au 

Barr Oval Rep Carl Joester   

Christmas Function Vacant   

Webmaster Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Qld Historic Motoring 
Council Rep  

Vacant   

WWW.CRCC.COM.AU 
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Minutes of 1st August General Meeting ..... 
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MINUTES OF THE CABOOLTURE REGIONAL CAR CLUB 

HELD AT THE BARR OVAL CLUB HOUSE 

ON WEDNESDAY 1st August 2012 

The meeting was opened at 7:50 pm by the President Dennis Seidel. 

Secretary – Mitch Lewis. 

Treasurer – Col Jurkiewicz. 

Apologies – Frank and Carl. 

Visitors – Nil. 

Business from previous minutes 

1. Membership Card Serialisation.  Lance to arrange for distribu-

tion. 

2. Club Badge.  Suggestion by Lance to have a Club badge with 

life badges for presentation to club life members. 

3. Club Flag.  Although previously approved Lance will provide for 

details of costs & availability.  

4. Electricity usage during Show n Shine/Swap meet.  The club 
would not attract any additional charges for electricity during the 

course of Show & Shine. 

5. Cleanliness of Showgrounds. The Showground caretaker was impressed with the state 

of cleanliness on the completion of the clubs use of the grounds. A small gift is to be presented 
to the caretaker, Mark for his valuable assistance in the support of the clubs event. 

6. Show n Shine 2013.  Confirmation for booking the Showgrounds for next year’s event, 
Saturday 22 June 2013. Cathy has emailed Sue, the showgrounds booking officer to confirm 

the booking. 

7. State Emergency Services Participation.  Approved donations of $1000.00 and $500.00 

be donated to Caboolture and Woodford SES respectively for their assistance in providing as-
sistance to the club during the Show & Shine.  

8. Post Swap Meet and Show & Shine Discussion.  This included the walkie talkies not 

working properly, one of the signage banners being stolen and rosters for cleaning and putting 
signs. 

Incoming Correspondence 

9. Samford District Historical Society receipt for donation and thank you letter for the re-

furbishment of their phone box for the amount of $300. 

10. Letter from Unwin Accountants for audit of club accounts for 2011-2012. 

11. Star classified invoice for the 2012 clubs Show’ n’ Shine/Swap Meet advertising totalling 

$58.30. 

Outgoing Correspondence 

12. Email sent by Club Secretary to Margret from Moreton Bay Council concerning Club’s 

outlook to their continuance of retaining the Caboolture AFL club rooms as the Caboolture Re-
gional Car Club. 

The Perfect Club for the Car Enthusiast 
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Newsletters Received 

13. Revs July 2012 - FX & FJ Holden Club of Queensland Inc. 

14. The Children's Charity Riders Show n Shine 11 August 2012. 

15. Toowoomba Carnival of Flowers Show n Shine 22 September 2012. 

16. Kilcoy Classics on Wheels 14 October 2012. 

17. Motors in Motion (Kingaroy) 27 October 2012. 

Treasurers Report 

The Treasurer has reported the current club’s balance as at 31 July 2012. 

New Business  

18. Woodford SES Support Donation.  Club to raise cheque for payment of Woodford SES 

volunteers for their parking support personnel for the Clubs Show n Shine/Swap Meet. 

Proposal by Cathy to have Club raise cheque for the payment of Woodford SES personnel. 

Seconded by majority.  Carried by majority. 

Action by Treasurer to raise a cheque for the amount prescribed in previous meetings minutes. 

General Business 

19. Show ‘N Shine Issues.  Cathy received letter from David and Sue from the Caboolture 

Showgrounds Committee in reference to reports of people driving around the showgrounds 

during the club’s Show ‘n Shine/Swap Meet.  The letter also included acknowledgement for the 
payment of $400.00 for the hiring of the Caboolture Showgrounds. 

20. 2013 Show ‘N Shine.  Kevin Lewis as the Show n Shine Co-ordinator reviewing the 

2013 clubs Show n Shine/Swap Meet flyer with better information.  Details will be discussed at 
a further meeting.  Kevin also suggested the club purchasing a mobile phone specifically for 

the use of the Show n Shine Co-ordinator.  The matter will be further discussed at a future 
meeting. 

21. Reimbursement for Expenditure, Cathy.  Cathy requested that receive reimbursement 
of monies expended in supporting the clubs Show ‘n Shine by using her own phone to assist in 

co-ordinating arrangements for the Show ‘n Shine. 

Proposal by Cathy to receive reimbursement of $74.00 for phone charges associated with 2012 

Show n Shine/Swap Meet.  Seconded by Kevin.  Carried by majority. 

Action by Treasurer to raise cheque payable to Cathy for the amount of $74.00. 

22. Club’s Flag.  Lance has ordered the club’s flags.  More details to follow. 

23. Club Badges.  Lance has ordered the clubs badges.  More details to follow. 

24. Badges for life members were priced and considered expensive due to a limit run cost. 
More details to follow from Lance on alternative. 

25. Membership Cards.  Club membership cards will be distributed by Lance for all current 
financial members. 

26. Membership Fees.  August 2012 will be the last month for club members to pay their 

yearly registration fees.  All members are to complete the renewal for club membership from 

the club’s newsletter with accompanying amount. 

27. Membership Register.  Lance has revamped the current financial members and their 
personal details. 

28. Club Shirts.  Lance still has a quantity of club T shirts for members to collect. Those 

WWW.CRCC.COM.AU 
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who have ordered their shirt and not collected can see Lance at the next meeting. 

29. Kevin thanked Liz and Daryl for their letter of appreciation. 

Run News 

30. Caboolture railway car park run Show n Shine is open for any member wishing to at-
tend on the first Sunday of the month. 

31. Lakeside Father’s Day event scheduled for 2 September 2012 is set aside as a club run 

32. Powercruise at Willowbank scheduled for 7/8/9 September 2012. This has been set 
aside as club run. 

33. Toowoomba Carnival of Flowers Show n Shine 22 September 2012. For more details 
www.tcof.com.au or www.ddvvmc.com.au. 

34. D’Aguilar/Peachtree run is scheduled for 23 September 2012 is set aside as a club run. 

Those wishing to attend are to meet at the Big Fish for a 9.00 am meet and 9.30 am set-off. 

35. Kilcoy Classics on Wheels 14 October 2012. More details kilcoyclas-

sicsonwheels@gmail.com. 

36. Motors-in-Motion (Kingaroy) 27 October 2012. For more details 

www.sbmotorsinmotion.com 

37. Those interested in a run to Harry’s Diner are to meet at the south bound BP at Bur-
pengary at 7.00 pm. The run has been designated as club run for every Friday night until fur-

ther notice. 

38. Somerset Dam club camping event has been discussed with details from Lance who or-

ganised last year’s event.  There will be a requirement for a deposit of $100.00. Details can be 
sourced from the club’s website.  Further details contact Lance. 

39. The President has noted that any club member wishing to suggest a run for the club 
please come forward. Those club members with an idea for a club run are to contact the Club’s 

Run Co-ordinator. 

Sell Swap and Buy 

40. Those wishing to make advertisement for sell swap and buy are to provide their respec-

tive details to the club webmaster, Lance via email. Details from the club website contact list. 

The meeting was closed by the new Club President at 8.50 pm. The next meeting will be on 5 

September 2012. Directly after this meeting the clubs Annual General Meeting will be held. 

 Mitch Lewis 

Club Secretary 

The Perfect Club for the Car Enthusiast 

If you prefer that your copy of the newsletter emailed, then 
please let the editor know.  

Gunslinger walks into a saloon where he consumes a number of drinks 

throughout the afternoon.  Leaving the saloon he notices that someone has 

painted the balls on his horse yellow.  Storming back into the saloon he 

bellows, "Who's the dirty, low-down varmint who painted the balls on my 

horse yellow?"  With that a tall beefy dude slinging two Colt 45 Peace-

makers and carrying a double-barrelled shotgun stands up and says, "I 

did it!"  "Well", said the gunslinger, "Just thought I'd tell you that it looks 

really nice and that the paint's dry!" 
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Newsletter—Queensland Historic Motoring Council Inc. 
Council News (from  QHMC  Committee  Meeting  June 28th  2012) 

 

2012 RACQ HMC Rally:  By Maryborough District Antique Motor Club.  This 
event was a huge success!  Congratulations to the Maryborough District Antique 
Motor Club. 

2013 QHMC Rally:  Sunshine Coast Antique Car Club 50th anniversary week-
long celebration in conjunction with the 2013 QHMC Rally in June 2013.  Expres-
sions of interest to attend with name, number attending, phone, address and 
email address to SCACC PO Box 362 Nambour 4560.  http://www.scacc.org.au/
forms/date%20claimer%202013_1.pdf 

QHMC Rally in NQ:  The QHMC requests clubs based north of the tropic to con-
sider hosting a QHMC rally each year. 

Conditions to be the same as the current rally. QHMC contribution to this rally is 
currently at $1000. 

This could be held in addition to existing rallies or in conjunction with a rally already planned for that time. 

Please contact the QHMC committee direct or via your delegate for more information or to accept the chal-
lenge. 

Queensland Events:  Clubs are urged to list on the QHMC website at least one event per year where they 
feel people from other clubs could join them.  Please use the event listing form on the QHMC website.  If your 
club would like some company on its runs, it should notify QHMC via the link on its website  
www.qhmc.org.au  

SIVs.  A SIVs working group has been formed and they are researching the terms and conditions of all state 
concessional registration schemes.  This report is being created by noting the official rules and then speaking 
to members in various states to obtain an insight into the actual working of each scheme.  Once completed 
the federation and the state councils will be in an informed position and can act early if uniform national regu-
lations are proposed.  Each member club will receive a copy of the report. 

Club Logos for the pending new QHMC website:  The QHMC webmaster is developing a new QHMC web-
site. It is requested that clubs supply a JPG file format version of their club logo which will be used in the ban-
ner of the new site. Please send the logo to president@qhmc.org.au 

SIV dating certificate:   Any club having difficulty with the new SIV dating certificate is asked to send their club 
logo to the QHMC President, president@qhmc.org.au who will set up their form with club logo and name.  

In addition there have been a number of inquiries over the use of the dating certificate.  This form does not 
exempt anyone from the normal registration requirements.  It is solely a form for the dating officer to confirm 
that the vehicle meets the historic criteria of their particular club and as such is eligible for concessional regis-
tration.  If the club guidelines allow modifications then these must be accepted by Queensland Transport, ,ie 
Blue Plates if needed, before registration of any kind can be granted.  Remember, changing the engine or 
driveline to a later make or even just a later model could move the vehicle more towards Hot Rod or Street 
Machine specifications and therefore different rules. 

The form is made up of two pages; the second is designed to be retained by the club. 

Seat Belts and Child Restraints:  As negotiations with Queensland Transport have reached an impasse, a 
letter has been sent direct to the Minister for Transport.  Any member of any club with strong feelings on this 
issue is asked to approach their local state member to bring your objection to their notice. 

Discounted Rego for Veterans:  QHMC continues to develop a discounted registration proposal for Veteran 
vehicles.  

Robert Shannon Foundation awards:  Nominations for this year have closed but preparation for next year can 
start now. More info look at this-   http://www.qhmc.org.au/images/RSF%20Flyer.jpg     

Invitational Rallies this Year:  Fuel consumption test, Toowoomba (DDVVMC) 18-19 Aug; RACQ Motorfest 
15TH July: Early ford Club Jimboomba 26th August: Autorama ― Something in the Air‖ Rally Gold Coast An-
tique Auto Club 3rd  & 4th Nov. Details and links to entry forms appear on QHMC website  www.qhmc.org.au  
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on the ‗calendar‘ page. Everyone welcome at these events.  

Canberra 100 Rally:  2013 marks Canberra‘s centenary.  The National Trust has proposed a rally for 19 & 20 
October 2013 and AHMF has endorsed it.  Each state and territory council has been called upon to conduct 
hub rallies arriving in Canberra on 18th October 2013 for the national rally.  The overall event will be similar to 
the Shannon‘s Rally in 2001.  All Queensland clubs are encouraged to support the event.  QHMC seeks a 
number of run coordinators to plan and lead the rally runs from Queensland to Canberra. 

http://www.qhmc.org.au/Event_Flyers/Canberra%20100%20Rally.pdf   Contact QHMC President  presi-
dent@qhmc.org.au   

Next QHMC meeting is July 26 and this is the AGM. Please consider representing your club on the Council and  
being part of the group representing our hobby to the government. 

QHMC Secretary:  Trevor Shields.  secretary@qhmc.org.au 

The following club shirts have yet to be collected.   They will be available for collection 

at the 5th September meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenn, XL Ronald Kurtz 

Ian, XXL Bevan Holding 

Janette, Ladies Singlet Size 16 Nick Law 

Yvonne Birchall Malcolm Melville 

Troy Birchall Graham Pitts 

Bryan Eaton Marc Richardson 

Marlene Kurtz Mark Wood 

The Perfect Club for the Car Enthusiast 

Membership Cards ….. 

Membership cards have now been completed and some have already been distributed.   The remainder 

will be distributed shortly.    The cards were redesigned into a smaller card compared with the previous 

ones allowing ease of stowage in wallets/purses etc.   In addition, they are now laminated. 

Club Shirts ….. 

Christmas is almost here ….. 

W 
ith Christmas just a matter of months away, we ought to start 
thinking now about a date and a venue for the Club’s Christmas 

gathering.  If we leave it too late, there will be less likelihood of 
securing a suitable location and on the date we choose.   Please put your 

ideas forward at the September meeting.   A coordinator (or coordinators) 
are also required to put it all together and to ensure that it turns-out to 

be a memorable and an enjoyable event for the club membership. 

A cowboy had been in the saloon all afternoon and decided that it was time, once again to head for the hills.   

He walked through the swing doors and immediately noticed that his horse had disappeared from the rail. 

"OK" he said, re-entering the crowded bar "I’m gonna have one more drink and if my horse ain't back by then, 

the same thing will happen here that happened in Dodge City. Y’all understand that!" 

With that several of the cowboys ran out of the saloon and within minutes one had returned to tell him that 

they'd found his horse for him.   As he turned to leave the bartender stopped him.  "Excuse me stranger" he 

said, "but what happened in Dodge City?"   The cowboy replied: "I had to walk home!" 

TAPPET CHATTER ~ CABOOLTURE REGIONAL  CAR CLUB 
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